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Date:	April 1, 2014

To: 	Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy and Environment Committee

From:	John Dargle, Jr., Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:	Green Infrastructure Improvements Proposal for Copernicus Park – INFORMATIONAL


ISSUE
The Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) presenting a verbal report on a proposal from the City of Milwaukee (City) for green infrastructure improvements in and around Copernicus Park.

BACKGROUND
Copernicus Park consists of 22.1 acres located southwest of South 20th Street and Grange Avenue.  Storm water from the surrounding area runs into and through the park which then flows to the Oak Creek tributary and ultimately into Lake Michigan. The neighborhood surrounding the park has had recurring flooding problems over the last several years which, has led to flooded basements and significant property damage. 

The City has completed extensive studies to determine the reasons for the flooding and to identify potential solutions. The various solutions proposed involve differing degrees of replacement and/or modification of the existing storm sewer system, installing new, larger storm sewer components, purchasing and removing flood prone residences and creating additional flood storage areas. None of the solutions promised significant reduction in future flooding unless additional flood storage capacity could be created. 

The City approached the DPRC to discuss green infrastructure improvements to the park that could prove integral to alleviating the flooding.  Discussions between the City Alderman and the County Supervisor representing this area have led to the development of concepts that could both reduce flooding impacts and improve the aesthetics and function of Copernicus Park and the greater neighborhood. The City has offered to retain consultants that will work with the DPRC, the City, and local residents to guide the development of design solutions that can address the current and future needs of the park and neighborhood while addressing storm water impacts. The DPRC concurs that this approach can lead to meaningful solutions and intends to work with the City and other stakeholders to pursue this opportunity.

RECOMMENDATION 
No action requested.  Informational item unless further action required.


Prepared by: Kevin Haley, Landscape Architect, DPRC 


Recommended by:						 Approved by:


	Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration and External Affairs

	
	John Dargle, Jr., Parks Director





copy:	County Executive Chris Abele
Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board 
Sup. Khalif Rainey, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
	Sup. Jason Haas, District 14, County Board of Supervisors 
		Daniel Laurila, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS
		Alexis Gassenhuber, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk
		Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research and Policy Analyst, Office of the Comptroller
		Scott Manske, Comptroller, Office of the Comptroller
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